
        April 15, 2009 
Ms. Deborah Jordan 
Director of Air Division 
United States Environmental Protection Agency 
75 Hawthorne Street 
San Francisco, CA  94105 
 
Re: ConocoPhillips – San Francisco Refinery - Facility #A0016 
  Significant and Minor Revisions to Major Facility Review Permit pursuant to 

Applications 13427, 16941, 18744, and 18747 
 ConocoPhillips Carbon Plant - Facility #A0022 
  Significant Revisions to Major Facility Review Permit pursuant to Application 17331 
 Air Liquide Large Industries, US LP –Facility #B7419 
  Initial Major Facility Review Permit pursuant to Application 14738 
 
Dear Ms. Jordan: 
 
This is to advise you that the Bay Area Air Quality Management District is proposing 
significant and minor revisions to the Major Facility Review Permit for ConocoPhillips – San 
Francisco Refinery (Facility Number A0016 and Facility Number A0022), and an initial Major 
Facility Review Permit for Facility B7419.  These revisions and initial permit are being 
proposed together because they represent one project. 
 
The purpose of this action is to add the Clean Fuels Expansion Project to the Title V permits 
and to make some additional changes.  The CFEP consists of a new hydrogen plant, sulfur 
recovery unit, and hydrocracking capacity.  The pre-construction review applications were 
13424, 13678, and 15328.  The minor tank changes made in Applications 16941, 18744, 
and 18747 are also being proposed in this action.  In addition, this action resolves the 
remaining items on the appeal that was submitted to the District pursuant to the initial Title V 
permit in 2003. 
 
The District is inviting public comment on the significant revisions.  The notice inviting written 
public comment will be published in the West County Times. The final date for comments is 
May 25, 2009.   
 
The proposed permit and statement of basis can be viewed on the BAAQMD website at: 
http://www.baaqmd.gov/pmt/title_v/public_notices.htm.  We will also send the documents to 
you via the Electronic Permit Submittal System.  If you have any questions regarding this 
project, please call Dennis Jang, Senior Air Quality Engineer, at (415) 749-4707. 
 
 Very truly yours, 
 
 
 ______________________________________ 
 Jack P. Broadbent 
 Executive Officer/Air Pollution Control Officer 
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Attachment 
 
H:\Engineering\TITLE V Permit Appls\1 ALL T5 Application Files here\A0016\sig-13427\A0016sig 
proposal-13427_A0022_17334.DOC 
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